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Mr. President, 

I would like to endorse the thanks expressed by my distinguished colleagues to the outgoing 
office and to Mr. Shashi Tharoor for the work that they have done. My delegation also 
congratulates Under-Secretary-General Akasaka on his appointment. Mr. President, finally I 
would like to add my voice to the congratulations on your election. I assure you of 
Switzerland's full support with your task of managing the work of the 29th session of the 
Information Committee. 

Mr. President, 

My delegation thanks Deputy Secretary General Mr. Kiyo Akasaka for his presentation of the 
different reports and for highlighting the key points. Switzerland would also like to commend 
the excellent work of the Department of Public Information, which has successfully tackled the 
challenges related to the very full agenda of the past year. I am referring to the information 
tasks in the framework of the creation of the Human Rights Council in Geneva and of its first 
months of activity. 



My delegation has also noted with satisfaction the many partnerships that the DPI has 
established with civil society. The Department of Public Information, while maintaining its 
independence, can only benefit from this type of collaboration. However, instead of 
accumulating such partnerships, often created for the implementation of one-off events, would 
it not be desirable for the DPI to create a network between these different partners and thus 
to stimulate exchanges, activities and results? 

Mr. President, 

The efforts to bring about improvements also apply to the work of this committee. It seems to 
us that it would also be possible to reduce the number of reports asked to the secretariat. 

UN Internet site, new technologies, multilingualism 

My delegation welcomes the improvements to the Internet site and considers this to be an 
effective instrument for disseminating information about the United Nations. The excellent 
work of the team producing the Internet site is reflected in the quality of the end product. We 
encourage the Department to coordinate its work with the information services of the 
Management Department in order that they may mutually benefit from their respective skills. 
Given the importance of the Internet site, we encourage the DPI to continue its efforts to 
attain linguistic parity of the content of this Internet site in the different official languages of the 
United Nations. As a country with four national languages, Switzerland naturally favours 
multilingualism and advocates a pragmatic approach, combining the effectiveness of a 
language of communication with the need for as widespread a use as possible of the official 
UN languages. 

As for new technologies, Switzerland supports the efforts of the Department. We noted with 
interest the investment in three large format plasma screens which are to be installed in UN 
headquarters. My delegation considers an investment in webcasting to be equally important 
as this may enable the UN to reach a wider audience at the same time as stressing, as 
underlined in the report, the values of transparency and openness to which the UN is strongly 
attached. 

Mr. President, 

In conclusion, I would like to assure you that Switzerland will actively pursue the search for 
constructive solutions with a view to ensuring the success of the 29th session of the 
Committee on Information. 

Thank you. 
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